
12:26 PM 
Hello Mr. Westhues 
I have forwarded your email to the City Clerk for inclusion in tonight’s Council agenda. It will be up to 
Council as to how they handle the request for deferral. 
Alex 

  
Alex Herlovitch  |  Director of Planning, Building & Development  |  City of Niagara Falls 
4310 Queen Street  |  Niagara Falls, ON L2E 6X5  |  (905) 356-7521 ext 4231   |  Fax 905-356-2354   

 

From: Kenneth Westhues <kwesthues@uwaterloo.ca>  
Sent: Tuesday, February 9, 2021 11:00 AM 
To: CouncilMembers <councilmembers@niagarafalls.ca>; Jim Diodati <jdiodati@niagarafalls.ca> 
Cc: Alex Herlovitch <aherlovitch@niagarafalls.ca>; Sam Valeo <svaleo@niagarafalls.ca>; Ed Lustig 
<elustig@niagarafalls.ca>; Ken Todd <ktodd@niagarafalls.ca> 
Subject: Council's handling tonight of request for deferral of PBD-2021-05 

 
Dear Mr. Mayor and Members of Council, 
 
On your agenda tonight is a request to "cancel/postpone" the public meeting scheduled for 
4:30 PM on the Niagara Grandview Manor application to change by-laws so as to add satellite 
buildings to the existing inn. The request is open-ended. It does not say when an amended 
application will be submitted -- maybe next month, next year, five years from now, maybe 
never. 
 
If Council treats this request in the normal way, as it usually treats requests for deferral of 
rezoning applications, it will grant the request. 
 
In addition, if Council treats this request in the normal way, it will direct staff to enforce existing 
by-laws in the meanwhile – specifically in this case By-law 2015-51, which limits Niagara 
Grandview Manor to 12 rooms at one location, 5359 River Road, and excludes serving meals to 
anyone lodged elsewhere. 
 
In an email to the city on 29 December 2020, published on tonight’s agenda, the applicant 
boasts of “2500 rentals in the past five years of the satellite buildings,” a use contrary to the 
existing by-law. Such illegal use of residential properties continues to the present. 
 
Many residents of our city will be watching closely tonight, to see how Council deals with this 
request to "cancel/postpone": whether it treats the request in the normal way, without 
favouritism toward this applicant, or whether it plans to continue to exempt this applicant from 
by-law enforcement, as it has for the past five years. 
 
Respect and kind regards, 
 
Ken Westhues 
http://www.niagarariverroad.ca 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fwww.niagarariverroad.ca&c=E,1,X0liQ3b0CSAPphByusk340Ddmvk1f-cqBVfZ2lIJElXniukLnsK--hQSQYeFbKWKSICEkUDVd90B9CfzADCS-RcT5vA-Lmizl9I7e7y-SEqmb02Y7cXfvLJeUg,,&typo=1

